
PRESIDENT’S LETTER BY RUSS FICHTELMAN 

 

Happy August VPR peeps! 
 
  Hope everyone is having a great summer, by this time 
the kiddos are back in school and the moms can start to 
enjoy those lonesome afternoons on the ponies.  I for 
one am jealous ...... 
  No one has stepped up to host this year’s Wagon 
Wheel, so the board has decided to take on the 
challenge of hosting it.  That being said, we will be in 
dire need of volunteers to help out with certain 
activities and chores to make this an enjoyable 
experience for all.  Flyers with dates and arrangements 
have be sent out and can be found on our website. 
  Juan has been a busy man maintaining the grounds as 

they are 
looking 
better than 
ever.  If you 
happen to 
see him give him a thumbs up it’s not easy 
work and this place isn’t the smallest out 
there.  
  We are still looking for people to host a 
monthly trail ride if anyone as a destination 
in mind please e-mail it so we can explore 
the possibility of a club outing!  

        

      Russ  
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IMPORTANT DATES 

 

Board Meeting 

September 4 @ 6:00 pm 

Potluck 

September 18 

Social time 6:30 pm 

Dinner 7:00 pm 

 

SCHC Horse Shows 

September 13-15 

Dressage Shows 

September 1 & 29 

October 13 

Wagon Wheel 2019 

October 18-20 

 



Disaster Planning for Horse Owners by Alisa Martin 

 
  Nearly 100 people turned out 
on Saturday, August 3rd to 
attend the VPR-hosted 
workshop Disaster Planning 
for Horse Owners, proving that 
this important topic is very 
much on the minds of many 
equestrians.  Participants 
engaged with a range of 
experts to learn about the 
steps they need to take now to 
prepare for a possible 
evacuation with their horse, 
shopped for emergency 
supplies, visited a “show and 
tell” booth with informative 
displays of various evacuation 
plans, procedures and 
equipment, and watched a 
demonstration on how to load a difficult horse.  VPR members stepped up in a big way to help 
run the event, providing an impressive display of team spirit to a crowd that was 50% non-
member!  Without them, this event could not have reached so many people.  Special thanks to 
Valley Center DART, the Department of Animal Services, Mary’s Tack and Feed, and 
doctors Ryan Heaton of West Coast Equine Medicine and Lisa Grim of Equitage Horse 
Care for the important roles they played. 
  Many great ideas for additional training and education were suggested by 
participants.  Watch for some of these topics to be addressed at future monthly potlucks, and 
feel free to suggest additional ideas. 

 



  



Please welcome our New Members: 

Margaret “Gigi” Butler Dianna Huckins Janya Orfeyeva Julie & Jamie Otis 

Mario, Michelle, Jagger & Kennedy Denys 

 

 

 

Thanks to all the members, 

Country Feed and Mary’s Tack & 

Feed for supporting our raffle and 

fun times at Cuyamaca this year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Specialized Saddles representative 
Although I don’t advertise or hound you at meetings, I have been a Specialized 
Saddles rep for many years.  If you want to discuss features, accessories, or 
general considerations about these lightweight, strong, infinitely-adjustable, 
durable and good-looking saddles, I’ll be glad to help.  You might want to see 
my Specialized Saddle which now has over 13,000 miles on it! 
  Thanks!! 
 Bob McClendon  760-231-8530 macmgmtinc@aol.com 

 

 

 

________________________________________________________________ 

Disclaimer:  The Vista Palomar Riders, Inc. (VPR) merely provides this bulletin board for informational purposes and is not 

involved in any aspect of those transactions.  VPR makes no representations or warranties of any kind, express or implied, 

as to the services or items for sale in this newsletter. 

________________________________________________________________ 

Website:  www.vistapalomarriders.com    Facebook:  Vista Palomar Riders 

Board email:  vistapalomarriders@gmail.com   Newsletter:  Lynknits2@gmail.com 
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